Nov. 13 2014 – Willapa Bay Ad Hoc Policy Development Meeting
Committee (in person) – Marlisa Dugan, Norm Reinhardt, Tim Hamilton, Bob Lake, Allen Hollingsworth, Steve Gray, Lance Gray, Andy Mitby, Dean Artich, Ross Barkhurst, Steve Gacke, Dave Hollingsworth, LeeRoy Wisner, Francis Estalilla, Bob Mulhauser
WDFW – Ron Warren, Steve Thiesfeld, Mike Scharpf, Barb McClellan, Chad Herring
Agenda:
· Welcome and Introductions
· Review Ground Rules
· Review Options Document, comments, and other options
· Draft Policy, review and comment
· Public input.
· Closing
Question why no notification of the extra commercial day, Nov 12, in GH?
Review Options-comments: (straw-dog options)
· Commission asked for no more than 6 options.
· North River Chinook spawners, why is this an issue? Any genetic samples?
· Any meeting recordings and paperwork of all Reg 6 and Commission meetings make available (Bob Lake)
· Objections to increasing rec (25%) and ex-vessel value as a primary objective, conservation first.
· Setting the escapement goal to reach in 10 years isn’t the way to manage. Need to track the escapement annually for the ten years.
· Aggregate goal is not feasible, stream by stream management is the way it should be.
· Reconsider the dip-in fishery, 2 days a week Aug through Sept.
· Do not agree with the guidance.
· Do not management to a specific ex-vessel value.
· Guidance options are terrible.
· Most Naselle NOR Chinook killed in per-terminal fisheries.
· Look for alternative gear to harvest hatchery-origin Chinook. (fish traps) What options are available?
· Williams Creek manage for wild chum, not just the big 3 (Willapa, Nemah, Naselle).  No aggregate management.
· Develop an option with alternative commercial gear.
· The sept 14th before commercial harvest should be flexible.
· Move the hatchery Coho timing later.
· Why weren’t any options for the commercial fishery provided?
· Same option (fishery) as last year 2014.
· 2 days a week through Aug commercial fisheries.
· Revamp sport regs to allow more harvest, open closed sections of rivers, remove restrictive gear regulations, Freshwater fisheries options.
· Support for option 1B, 
· Chinook hatchery production numbers are capped, ask commission to increase production.  Increase Naselle to 6m, reduce Nemah and Forks.  Increase commercial opportunity in 2N and 2M.  
· Alternative commercial methods in-river, stream-line permitting.
· 2T, 2U Sept 1 with small gear for commercial, target Coho.
· 2A option, chum production is good (increase chum production).
· Consumers taxes (non-anglers) go into the General fund, they need fish too.
· Increase or maintain all hatchery production levels.
· Utilize HOR in spawning grounds to achieve spawner goals.
· Support option 1B.
· Sept 14 is too late to start commercial fishery, produces too much surplus in hatcheries.
· Sport opportunities to meet 25%, increase bag limits for hatchery fish, both FW and marine.
· Options 1B and 2B, will the 20% be imposed on Naselle NOR Chinook?  If management a river for wild Chinook, need to reduce both Chinook and Coho hatchery production.
· If Willapa is Primary Chinook population, will it be managed similarly as Naselle? example, Naselle is 20% max HR.
· Spawn larger fish in the hatcheries.
· Disagree with the concept of North Bay Rec, and South Bay commercial
· Commercial 7-days a week after Sept 14.
· Consecutive days free of commercial nets.  
· Redesign 2U to limit upstream to South Bend boat launch.
· Retain the dip-in fishery in 2T. 
· Starting Sept 1, all commercial areas open.
· Get some options together for next Thursday’s meeting that could be put into a model to evaluate.
· Provide both the draft policy and option document to the Ad Hoc committee electronically.
· All distribution to public should be in a pdf format.
Draft Policy: Review and comment:
· Increase chum production, where are the eggs coming from for this year? 
· Forks Creek hatchery has not reported any chum in escapement reports, what’s up?
· Suggestion, have the committee take the draft policy home and review, have comments to WDFW by Tuesday. 
· How will the impacts be switched if the “B” option is selected? Would it be right away, or in four years when those fish return?
· Provide in-season options in the policy, adaptive management. 
· Add language specifying that if 25% increase in sport catch is not occurring, changes will be made.
· Need to open 2R if alternative “B” is selected.
· More monitoring in the WB sport fishing.
· Study the hooking mortality in Willapa Bay sport fishery. 
· Why are the commercial not 7 days per week after Sept 14?  
· Redefine area 2N.  
· Remove guiding principle 5.
· Provide more fish from the per-terminal fisheries, reduce per-terminal harvest on WB fish.
· Improve guiding principle 5, develop a fw and marine water sport catch sharing, similar to GH.
· Expand North River closure area.
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